St. Mary's Church
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Directory

Parish Office: 944 Hopmeadow Street

860 658 7627
www.stmarysimsbury.org

Office Hours:
Monday - Thursday 8:30 - 3:00 PM
Friday 8:30 - 12:00 Noon

Masses: Monday - Thursday 8:00 AM
Saturday Vigil Mass 5:00 PM
Sunday 8:00, 9:30 & 11:00 AM

Confessions: Saturday 3:00 - 4:00 PM

Baptisms: Sunday 12:00 Noon By Appt

Visitors: Thank you for worshipping with us.

To register with St. Mary’s Parish please call
860 658 7627 or email us at
parishoffice@stmarysimsbury.org

Rev. Stephen Sledesky: Ext. 301

Deacon Arthur Miller:
Deaconartmiller@gmail.com

Parish Office: Heather Benedetti Ext. 306
parishoffice@stmarysimsbury.org

Finance Manager: Joanne Dunn Ext. 307
financemanager@stmarysimsbury.org

Religious Education Grades 1-6:
Kathy Piggott Ext. 304
reled1-6(@stmarysimsbury.org

Religious Education Grades 7-8:
Lori Ryan Ext. 309
reled7-8@stmarysimsbury.org

Youth Ministry Grades 9-10:
Steve DiMotta Ext. 302
youthministry@stmarysimsbury.org

Stephen Ministry: Linda Duff Ext. 114
stephenministry@stmarysimsbury.org

Prayer Line Ministry: 860 658 2118
cmlocandro@gmail.com

Music Ministry: Patricia Lepak & Cynthia
Bos

St. Mary’s School:
Principal Margaret Williamson 860 658 9412
mwilliamson@stmarysimsbury.eduk12.net



Mass Intentions

Saturday July 31
5:00 PM Kaye Overbye
By: The People of St. Mary’s Parish
Sunday August 1
8:00 AM The People of St. Mary’s Parish
9:30 AM Gilbert Kleiner
By: The People of St. Mary’s Parish
11:00 AM Charlotte Engelke
By: Sabrina Colangelo & Family
Monday August 2
8:00 AM The People of St. Mary’s Parish
Tuesday August 3
8:00 AM George L. Hall Sr.
By: His Friends & Family
Wednesday August 4
8:00 AM Rosemary Reynolds
By: Her Loving Family
Thursday August 5
8:00 AM The People of St. Mary’s Parish
Saturday August 7
5:00 PM Donna Haverley
28th Anniversary
By: The Bruno Family
Sunday August 8
8:00 AM Naugab Lee
By: His Family
9:30 AM The People of St. Mary’s Parish
11:00 AM Chuck Mainville

By: Laura Doyle
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Pray for the Sick: Please pray for the following
parishioners/loved ones who are sick - David Carlson,
Elaine Coco, Robert Voroscak, Barbara Vaina, Mary
Kunycky, & Kay Coffey.

Prayer Requests: If you would like to request pray-
ers for a family member or friend, please email their
name to the Parish Office.

Baptism: We welcome Everly Jade Weber who
was baptized into Christ last week.

Wedding: Congratulations to Nicole Silengo &
Nicholas Defeo who were married at St. Mary’s last
week.

Parish Announcements

Mercy Shelter: Desserts and fruits are needed to
take to Mercy Shelter in Hartford this Sunday, August
1. Please drop off donations this Sunday morning 8:00
AM - 12:00 Noon in the Magowan Center. Thank you
for your donations!

Hartford Shelters: Next Sunday, August 8, our
collection is for the residents in the Hartford Shelters.
Items needed: non-perishable food, pasta, peanut
butter, coffee, sanitizing supplies, personal hygiene
items and paper products. Please drop off donations
next Sunday morning 8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon in the
Magowan Center. Thank you for your generosity
during this critical time of need! Contacts:
Irippel@aol.com, livings10@yahoo.com.

Closing Mass of the 2020 Archdiocesan Synod: Our
Parish has been given this wonderful opportunity to
participate in the joyous Mass on the liturgical memo-
rial of Blessed Michael McGivney next Friday, August
13, 6:30 PM at the Oakdale Theatre, Wallingford.
There are limited tickets available. Please call the
Parish Office to reserve a seat.

Teacher & Substitutes Needed at St. Mary’s
School: St. Mary's School is looking to hire a full-
time Middle School teacher of English Language Arts
and Literature. We are also looking for those who
would like to become part of our teaching community
in the substitute area. If interested, please email Mrs.
Williamson
mwilliamson@stmarysimsbury.eduk12.net.

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament & Rosary:
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament is every Thursday
after the 8:00 AM Mass. We encourage you to recite
the Rosary privately for the welfare of our Church and
Country.

Offertory: The offertory collection for July will be
reported later this month.

Are You New To Saint Mary's? If you are new to
St. Mary's, please register with us so that we can better
serve you. You can register by visiting or calling the
Parish Office. We look forward to having you be a part
of our faith community.

St. Mary’s Facebook & Twitter: For those of you
who want to “friend us” or “follow us”, St. Mary’s
does have Facebook and Twitter feeds that are updated
weekly. You can link to either of these sites by click-
ing on the Facebook and/or Twitter icon on the top
right corner under our address. There is no need to sign
up for an account, you can simply read our “posts” and
“tweets” to find out the latest news from the parish.



From the Pastor’s Desk... 'Jr.

Food that Perishes

This weekend we continue our reflection on Chapter 6 of John’s Gospel. After the miracle of
the multiplication of the loaves and fish we heard last Sunday, the crowds pursue Jesus who
has returned to Capernaum, his “home base” on the Sea of Galilee. Jesus accuses the crowd of
following just because they had their bellies filled and wanted more food. His words to them
are a powerful challenge to us even today: “Do not work for food that perishes, but for the
food that endures for eternal life, which the Son of Man will give you.”

How much energy we spend pursuing “food that perishes!” Interpreted broadly, this “food”
can represent all the “things” of this world we desperately chase after, all the things we think
we need to make us happy: the expensive possessions, the prestigious positions of power, the
coveted relationships. In reality the only way to true and everlasting joy and satisfaction, is
through Jesus. Jesus identifies himself as the true bread that came down from heaven — the
“bread of life.” Jesus makes the stunning claim that whoever eats this bread will never hunger,
whoever believes in him will never thirst.

The things of this world (the food that perishes) always leave us wanting more. We can never
get enough. We are never quite satisfied. We are left “needing more” to get the same “high.”
However, when we can detach ourselves from our material possessions, we find we can live
on so much less and are much happier. Pursuing power and prestige only leaves us thirsting to
climb to the next level, leaving behind the carnage of those we stepped on to get ahead and
constantly looking over our shoulders for others who might overtake us. When we can detach
ourselves from positions of power and live humbly, we find we gain greater respect from our
family, our friends, our colleagues, even strangers. Relying more on our faith and less on our-
selves, we experience true satisfaction and peace. Jesus is the living bread. Jesus really does
satisfy our deepest hungers. Why not try his way?
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Night at the Yard Goats

Holy Family Passionist Retreat Center's Fundraiser for Music Ministry
Friday, August 20, 2021

Join the Holy Family community on Friday night, August 20, as we enjoy a night with the
Hartford Yard Goats at Dunkin’ Donuts Park, Hartford, CT.

Fr. Stephen along with other members of the Holy Family Chamber Choir will sing the na-
tional anthem prior to the game between the Hartford Yard Goats and New Hampshire Fish-
er Cats.

Tickets purchased through Holy Family are $22 for adults and $12 for children 12 and un-
der, with all proceeds benefiting our Music Ministry. Act quickly as we only have a limited
supply of tickets. To purchase tickets go to:
https://www.holyfamilyretreat.org/calendar/yard-goats-2021




August 1, 2021

Save the Date

The Hartford Bishops’ Foundation 2021 Connecti-
cut Golf Classic & Wine Festival: The CT Golf
Classic is expanding into a 2 day Signature Event —
Wine Fest next Sunday, August 8, and the Golf Classic
next Monday, August 9. For more information visit
https://www.hartfordbishopsfoundation.org/the-2021-
ct-golf-classic or call 860 761 7455.

Marriage Anniversary Celebration: All those in the
Archdiocese of Hartford who observed or will be ob-
serving 25th, 50th, 60th and other special wedding an-
niversaries in either 2020 or 2021 are invited to join
Archbishop Blair for this special Anniversary Mass
Sunday, October 10, 2:00 PM at the Cathedral of Saint
Joseph in Hartford. Couples can register at
bit.ly/aohmarriagemass.

Annual Social Justice Dinner & Awards: The Of-
fice for Catholic Social Justice Ministry’s Annual Din-
ner & Awards will be held Tuesday, October 19, 5:00
PM at the Aqua Turf Club in Plantsville. Tickets are
$75 per person or $520 for a table of 8. For more infor-
mation visit www.catholicsocialjustice.org, call 860
242 5573 ext 2688 or email info.ocsim@aohct.org.

Youth Ministry

Hi%h School Youth Ministry Incoming 9" through
12" graders - Mass and Mayhem: Attend any Mass
you choose on Sunday, August 22, and then come to
Trinita Retreat Center 12:30 - 4:00 PM for a cookout
lunch, color war and pool time. Wear clothes you don’t
mind being stained with color, bring swimming clothes
to change into, and regular clothing to wear home.
Email Youth Ministry by Sunday, August 15, if you
plan on attending and to complete a permission form.

Father Matera Faith Formation Fund

In lieu of personal gifts to Fr. Matera for his retire-
ment, St. Mary’s has established the Father Matera
Faith Formation Fund. The Fund is in recognition
and appreciation of Father Matera for his Christ-
centered service and dedication as our pastor and faith
leader from 2012-2021. The “Restricted Use Fund” is
to be used by St. Mary’s to promote Faith Formation
and Evangelization to the parishioners of St. Mary’s
Church. Donations to the Father Matera Faith For-
mation Fund must be accompanied by a properly
completed form that specifies the name(s) of the do-
nor, the name of the Fund, and the amount of the dona-
tion. The donation form can be found on the parish
website or in the Parish Office. Please contact the Par-
ish Office with any questions.

Please Join Us

Men of Saint Mary’s: St. Mary’s Men's Ministry
group has been meeting by Zoom throughout the pan-
demic. Join us on Zoom Saturday mornings 8:00 - 9:30
AM. Contact MensMinistryStMary(@gmail.com to re-
ceive the meeting ID and Password.

Becoming a Catholic: Have you been thinking about
becoming a Catholic? Do you know someone who
would like to become a Catholic? If so, consider join-
ing this year's RCIA group. The RCIA (Rite of Chris-
tian Initiation for Adults) is for (a) adults who have
never been baptized; (b) Christians of another denomi-
nation who would like to become Catholic Christians;
(c) Catholics who were baptized but never received
Communion, Reconciliation, or Confirmation. Please
call the Parish Office or Father Stephen for further in-
formation.

Bible Study: Bible Study with Deacon Art will re-
sume in September.

Religious Education

Religious Education Registration for 2021/2022:
Families who have previously enrolled in St. Mary’s
Religious Education program can go to our parish
website to register
https://stmarysimsbury.org/religiouseducation.

We welcome new families! Religious education is of-
fered for children in Kindergarten through Grade 10. If
your child is moving up to 9" grade from Catholic
School, they need to enroll in their parish Confirma-
tion Program for preparation of the sacrament.

St. Mary’s School %
National Blue Ribbon

St. Mary's School thanks everyone for all their sup-
port especially during these last 16 months. As we
prepare for the 2021-22 school year, we have a few
openings in select grades, wait lists in others. Please
call the office for more information.

Summer office hours are HERE! The SMS office
will be open Tuesday, Wednesday, & Thursday 9:00
AM - 1:00 PM. CHOICE cards will be available for
purchase.
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